
 

 

29th November 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Updated COVID Measures 

You may be aware that there is a new COVID-19 variant of concern, Omicron. We will be 

putting some enhanced measure in place to help keep everyone safe: 

• We politely ask that Parents/Carers wear face coverings during drop off and pick up 
times. We would be really appreciative if all Parents/Carers could wear face coverings 
unless medically exempt. It is really important we all adhere to this wherever medically 

possible to help stop the spread of COVID during these difficult times. 
 

• Staff and visitors will be wearing face coverings in all communal areas. 
 
 

• Any suspected or close contacts of the Omicron variant will be asked to isolate for 10 
days regardless of vaccination status or age. NHS Test and Trace are responsible for 

contact tracing but please let the school know if you fall within this category. You can 
call the School Office on 0161 881 4266 or 

email attendance@oswaldroad.manchester.sch.uk. 

Many thanks for your cooperation in advance, 

Deborah Howard 

Headteacher 
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